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NORTHREPPS AERONEWS…… # 4  APRIL UPDATE

So, the clocks have gone forward, Easter has come and gone and the Mad March Fly-in lived up to its name and while the weather was awful on the Saturday, the Sunday more than made up for it with over 30 visitors plus residents and the School aircraft flying. The Diner nearly ran out of food…. A big thank you to all those that helped. After a busy few months, Smiffy and Cherie took off to the sun for a relaxing week of sand, sun and Sangria and to recharge their batteries before things get really busy….. 

Most of you will have heard that the Carnival was unsuccessful with their bid to get the Red Arrows this year so they are looking at two display teams for the main day. This could mean us hosting 3 teams and possibly a parachute team too!!!! ( I think with the cutbacks and an ever increasing request list for them, I have suggested to the Committee that they still request them every year but accept that it’s likely that we will only see them every other one, if at all) 
AERO CLUB:  Update…The safety fencing work continues as when weather and manpower is available. We are still waiting for Planning Permission for both the Diner Extension and the Hangar so watch this space….. The ‘Eagle eyed’ amongst you will have noticed that the old water tank full of scrap and other bits have finally gone to the Scrap yard. We will shortly be doing another trip with a smaller trailer for the any that we missed and any more bits we find when we clear the hangar space. The scrap prices went through the roof this time last year but all the yards closed for a few months recently as prices tumbled…(now back open). The Barn unit closest to the Hangars has sold and is nearing completion so please keep the noise to a minimum and remember NO engine runs in front of the Hangars and remember, do not park your vehicle in the hangar area.
With the CFI on leave, there was no training over the last week in March but otherwise the hours are still up and with the Caravan Sites now open, we are hoping to pick up a lot of Trial Flights. We will also be advertising for students after Easter. The on site camping area will be open from Easter and if the weather is kind, it will stay open until the Autumn…. 
Final Reminder: If you have not yet paid your Subs, we will assume that you have resigned. You will no longer receive newsletters, free landings etc.. You are reminded that you cannot store any aircraft, equipment or vehicles on site unless your membership is current….

It is hoped that by the time you read this, the runways will have been topdressed with a general fertiliser to help thicken the grass out…it won’t harm pets or children.

PARAMOTOR GROUP: Sonic and Steve's airfield at Lt. Ellingham is coming on a pace and he has posted some photos on Facebook showing the Clubhouse and windsock. Once the grass has settled and it’s available for use, He or We will let you know and it will be PPR. I think one runway is around 200 x 22m and the other around 400 x 22m and whilst mainly for Paramotors, it will be available for Microlights and STOL Aircraft.

With so many events on across the UK and Europe, Chilly is setting up a Web/Facebook page so all known Events can be seen in one place thus making planning trips easier…. 
MODEL FLYERS: With the improving weather, they are getting busier. They have had a bit of a spring clean and are keeping their site cut. They have also been in touch with the British Model Flying Association to see if they can stop the rogue model flyer using the old strip. There is not a lot the Police can do as he is on private land with the Landowners permission. By the time you read this, If the BMFA cannot help, I will approach the CAA for guidance.
SILLY QUIZ:  1) The RAF had two main heavy bombers, One was the Lancaster but can you name the other and what was the main difference?

2)  Can you name the locally made Fighter/Bomber that proved to be a disaster and was relegated to target towing by 1941
FLIGHT SAFETY: I have noticed recently a large increase in Offshore Helicopter Traffic coming close to or indeed through our overhead. Only a (very) small number call us. With the closure of N.Denes on the cards, we will get to see even more as they move to Norwich. The number of Operators will increase to six. Please keep a good lookout if the airfield radio is unmanned..
With a massive increase in fees for small airfields to hold a ground station radio license forced through by OFCOM with the approval of CAA/NATS, many small fields are not renewing…i.e. Priory Farm have or are dropping theirs as the bill was £1200+VAT…..Many will rely on Safety Com or no doubt, use our(sport) frequency illegally….Not great for flight safety… Also many sites will no longer carry NOTAMS/Weather warnings or be able to file flight plans as the CAA system (AFPEX) for this is now around £680 to join and £1250 pa to get access. Private pilots will still be able to get a service for free but must register and only use a phone number that has also been registered….all in the name of improving safety for GA…. I think not… (The CAA also shut down the two offices who dealt with flight plans before it went electronic so unless you register, you will have to use a major Airport and no doubt be charged for the service)
(LOCAL) AIRFIELD NEWS:  Sorry…no space this month
FLYING PRESS: Most of the articles are on flight tests of the latest toys and the main item of interest is the ongoing changes at the CAA, mainly due to new rules by EASA. There well be changes to the General Aviation(GA) side of the Air Navigation Order(ANO) which should make life easier not least in the carrying of passengers. Along with the changes to medicals, I strongly suggest that you check out the CAA website or with the LAA/BMAA or BHPA   
DIARY DATES: Only one event this month; The Microlight/Footlaunch Spring Event 10-12th April
AND FINALLY…

Chocks: Last summer we had 10-12 sets of chocks hanging on the fence….now? we have none. For the life of me, I cannot imagine why someone would need to nick home made chocks. We have lots of tailwheel visitors, and not all carry them. If anybody has some old off cuts of 2x2,2x4 or even 4x4 about 6-8 or max 12 inches long… It would be appreciated If anybody could let us have some

FLY UK I have been asked to host the final leg and ultimate destination of this famous rally. Some 70 aircraft have entered this year but it’s unusual that all finish. Smiffy has organised events for the last 5 years or so and says he would rather take a backseat for a change. You will have all seen the email I sent out and if you can help, we really need to know by 10th of April…. If not, we will have to decline. Yes, it’s a lot of work but it will put us on the map to those who don’t know about us..They raise around £5-7000 most years for Charity….. 
Congratulations to Kevin Hart who completed his first solo on Easter Day… a day he wont forget and to Mike Slack who's first solo in his Xair Hawk was today, 7th April.
Happy and Safe flying,

Chris and the Team                                                                                               08/04/15
Quiz Answers: (1) The Halifax and the main difference? The Lanc had Merlin engines, The Halifax had Radial engines. (2) The Bolton & Paul Defiant     
